
  

 

 
 

August 2022 
 

HUNDON SOCIAL CLUB 
 

BINGO 
Saturday 6th August 

 
Doors open 7pm— 

Eyes down 8pm 

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
NOTICE OF AGM 

 
Our Annual General Meeting will take  

place on Monday 29th August  
at 8pm in the main Hall 

 
All are welcome 

 
 
 

Martin Warner, Chair 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

AUGUST 2022 SERVICES 
 

 

Sunday 14 August 
9.00a.m. – Holy Communion 

 
 

Sunday 28 August 6.00p.m.   
Evening Prayer 

(Refreshments afterwards) 
 

__________ 
 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 
SAT. 27 AND SUN. 28 AUGUST 

 
SEE INSIDE P.2 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 
 

FLOWER 

FESTIVAL  
 
 
 

SATURDAY 27 AND 
 SUNDAY 28 AUGUST 

 

11.00a.m. – 4.00p.m. 

 

The theme this year  
is ‘Hobbies’ 

 
Come and see the beautiful 
 flower arrangements and  

enjoy tea and coffee  
and home-made cakes 
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HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP AND POST OFFICE 
 

Your village shop stocks all of those things that you would expect from 
a convenience store and much more. Stationery, greeting cards, bird 
foods and plants are all available alongside a large range of groceries, 
chilled foods, alcohol and tobacco. As the evenings inevitably start to 
get chillier with Autumn just around the corner winter fuels will soon be 
available from the shed.  

 
Customer orders can be taken for newspapers, magazines, bread, 
and rolls and indeed anything else that we stock. If you want to be 
sure of getting your particular product, then just speak to anyone at 
the shop who will arrange for it to be put aside for you to collect at 
your convenience.  
 
Do you have a couple of hours a week to spare? 
 
Your village shop, except for our manager Karen, is run entirely by 
volunteers. Volunteering is a great opportunity to meet new people, 
see those you may not have seen for a while and hear all the village 
news whilst adding something back to the village we all love.  
 
Volunteer shifts are generally for two-hour stints. Full training is given 
and except for our most experienced volunteers there is always 
someone else with you during your shift. We would welcome new 
volunteers so please do talk to Karen if you think this could be for you. 
  
A reminder that the Post Office will be closed on Monday 29

th
 

August for the final bank holiday of the year before Christmas. 
The shop will be open as normal.  

 

OPENING HOURS SHOP 
 
Monday to Saturday - 8am – 1pm 
Sunday - 10am – 12pm 
 
OPENING HOURS POST OFFICE 
 
Monday to Saturday 

- 
9am – 1pm 

 

Stewart Alderman -Chairman Hundon Village Shop Committee 

Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
AND POST OFFICE 

 
Check out the   Facebook group 

https://www.facebook.com/
Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice 

 SUFFOLK HISTORIC CHURCHES  
RIDE & STRIDE 

 
Saturday 10th September 2022 

 
Our Church will be open for people taking part across our Clare 
Benefice  
From 9am--5pm 
FREE Coffee/ Tea/Squash/Biscuits served 10am--12noon 
Please support this event by Cycling or Walking around Churches in 
Hundon, Poslingford, Clare, Stoke-by-Clare, Wixoe, Cavendish. 
 
Or Walk around churches in Haverhill/Bury St Edmunds 
 
The Suffolk Historic Churches Trust supports our local churches by 
giving grants annually for maintenance to our buildings 
 

For Sponsorship forms & more information please contact  
Jan Impey (PCC)  01440787850 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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HERALD ARTICLES 
Remember—you can submit articles for the 
Herald at any time in the month, you don’t have 
to wait until the deadline. Items for inclusion can 
be emailed, typed or written.  
 
Anonymous articles cannot be included, 
although your name and address can be 
withheld if you prefer.  

 

HUNDON RELIEF IN NEED CHARITY 
GRANTS AVAILABLE 

 
The Hundon Relief in Need Charity is a branch of the Estate Charity 
of Thomas Rogeron. It provides monetary help in cases of hardship 
and need to any resident of the Parish of Hundon. 
 
With the pandemic in mind and the impact of redundancies, part-time 
rather than full-time working, the significant increases to home 
heating and energy costs as well as those related to food, Hundon 
residents are reminded that financial help is available from the charity 
and all applications are treated in absolute confidence. 
 

If you, or some you know, would like more information about 
the grant application process please contact trustee Sarah 
Upson on 01440 786668 or at supson1952@btinternet.com 

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL  
AND PLAYING FIELDS CHARITY 

 

CHAIR 
 
There is an immediate need for a new Chair to oversee the 
running of your village hall as the current Chair is stepping 
down after three years. 
 
Working closely with the Management Committee the main 
responsibilities are: 
 
 Setting the strategy for the continue successful operation 

of the hall 
 
 Ensuring that the hall is always in top condition through 

continual reviewing of standards and maintenance 
 
 Defining marketing plans in order to ensure maximum 

usage of the hall 
 
 Liaison with the user groups to resolve any issue 
 
 Maintaining the financial integrity of the hall through good 

controls and reporting 
 
The individual should be personable, conscientious and have 
people and project management experience. 
 

Please call Martin Warner (Chair) on 
07870 510138 to discuss. 

 DOGGY DAY CARE/ DOG WALKER WANTED 
 

Reliable and trustworthy dog lover required to look after 
my friendly and energetic hound in Hundon occasionally 
whilst I am at work. 
 
For further details please contact:  
Dan  07812 134267 
 
dan_aken@hotmail.com 
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Anglia Home Help     Tel. 07776026049 
 

Do you require help with meals, house cleaning, garden 
upkeep & DIY? 
 
Do you visit a friend and relative daily and need help to 
cover when you need respite?  
 
I can offer check-ins and above services giving you peace 
of mind. 
 
With 30 years Catering experience and 20 years in the care 
industry in providing services to others, dbs cleared, City & 
Guilds qualified.   
 

For more info go to my website 
angliahomehelp.co.uk 

Or steve@angliahomehelp.co.uk 

2m3 Load  £190 
 

1m3 Load £100 

 
 
 
 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

 HUNDON W.I. 
 
Phew!!! Glad we weren’t wearing these!!! 
 
Our speaker in July was Jacqueline Norman who took us on a journey 
back to early Tudor fashion. We learnt that ladies of the court from 
1485 would wear up to five main items of clothing each consisting of 
two or more layers. A sleeved linen shift, hooped underskirt, silk 
petticoat, a Kirtle that had many gathers, folds and jewels sewn on, and 
finally a heavy over gown. As well as additional items such as woollen 
stockings, a sleeve guard, placard, velvet partlet, white linen 
neckerchief, and a gable hood. They did not however wear knickers!! 
It took up to two hours to be dressed, which often meant being pinned 
& sewn into some of the items. 
 
Girls from the age of two would have worn the same items of clothing, 
as well as bum rolls to give them curves, as they were at that age on 
the marriage market! 

Jacqueline brought along replica clothing for us to see and feel the 
weight of. After suffering the recent heatwave and wearing as little as 
possible, we certainly didn’t envy the Tudor ladies during the summer 
months!! 

(Many thanks to Tricia for this month’s report whilst I was enjoying the 
Turkish sunshine.) 

Next meeting: August 11th Garden Party hosted by Jan McLardy 
(786369).  

Carol Massey. 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/
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HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL 
 - Full Minutes will be available on  

the Hundon Parish Council Website 
 

Hundon Parish Council met on 20
th
 July at 7:30pm, Social 

Club, Village Hall, Hundon 
 
Village Matters 
Please remember members of the public can report any 
highways issues via the reporting tool at Suffolk County 
Council. If you can, provide photos of the concerns and the 
exact location of the issue to support the submission. 
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/roads-and-
pavements-and-verges/report-a-highways-issue/  
 
Village signs at crossroads – This matter is ongoing with 
Suffolk County Council. 
 
Collapsed bank at White Horse Cottage – This matter is 
ongoing with Suffolk County Council, this has been 
highlighted to Cllr B Bennett, who will update the Parish 
Council. 
 
Pavements – Any issues with pavements can be reported 
via the Suffolk Highways reporting tool, please provide a 
photo when reporting issue (link above). 
 
Friends of Hundon Post Office – Jill Brown attended the 
meeting to update on FOHPO.  The Parish Council have 
provided support to the post office over the past 5 years.  
This will be reviewed in September/October in line with the 
budgeting process to establish how the Parish Council can 
continue to support this valuable village asset. 
 
West Suffolk Local Plan – The Parish Council support the 
decision not to allocate any of the identified sites in Hundon 
and these comments will be put forward as part of the 
consultation process.  The Consultation closes on 26

th
 July 

2022. 
 
Planning Applications 
These can be viewed via West Suffolk Council. A full list of 
applications received will be published on the Hundon 
Parish Council website. 
 
Planning Applications 
DC/22/0642/HH - Cornfields Cottage 2 Lower Road 
Hundon Suffolk CO10 8DZ 
Householder planning application - extend driveway 
Comments – The Parish Council support the application 
but commented that any piping is of an appropriate size so 
as not to add to the issue of flooding in this area. 
 
Application Decisions 
None 
 
Update from WSC – Cllr M Rushbrook, Cllr K 
Richardson, Cllr N Clarke 
 
Community Chest 2022/23 
 
This has recently been launched.  Funded activities must 
help deliver the Families and Communities Approach and 
Families and Communities Strategy and eligibility criteria 
apply. The minimum amount that can be applied for is 
£2,500. This funding can be for one off projects or revenue 
funds for services. Before you apply please read West 
Suffolk Council Community Chest Funding 2023-
24 Guidance for applicants. 

 
Please note - Community Chest applications will only be 
accepted by completing the form online. Reminder - The 
PDF sample application template is designed to help 
organisations plan and prepare for submission. 
 
The deadline for applications is 6pm on Friday 30 
September 2022. 
 
For further information on the application process please 
contact Jon Eaton - Families & Communities Officer at 
jon.eaton@westsuffolk.gov.uk or call 07956 257726. 
 
Consultations 
A reminder the West Suffolk Local Plan Preferred Options 
consultation closes on 26 July 2022. We encourage all 
residents to have their say on how the council take this to 
the next step. 
 
Update from SCC – Cllr B Bennett 
 
Suffolk launches £150,000 Match Funder scheme for 
community action on the climate emergency 
A £150,000 fund has been opened to applications from not
-for-profit organisations looking to deliver community-based 
carbon reduction projects in Suffolk. 
 
The Suffolk Climate Action Community Match Fund will be 
provided by the Suffolk Public Sector Leaders group as 
part of its work to address the climate emergency. 
The new fund is available to charities, community interest 
companies, parish councils, voluntary groups and other not
-for-profit organisations whose projects contribute to 
Suffolk’s Climate Emergency Plan and support our vision 
for Suffolk to become carbon neutral by 2030. 
 
The projects funded could include improving the energy 
efficiency of buildings, promoting walking and cycling, 
using sustainable/recycled materials, or raising awareness 
of climate change through events, among others. 
 
The fund will support up to 50% of costs (up to a maximum 
of £10,000) for projects that can demonstrate support from 
others in the community in the form of contributions from 
multiple other sponsors for the remaining project costs. 
Community fundraising platforms online can be a great way 
of promoting a project and drawing in donations from 
sponsors; once sufficient community sponsorship has been 
raised, a full application to the Match Funder scheme can 
then be submitted.   
 
To register an initial expression of interest for your project, 
to check that your project is eligible for the Match Funder 
scheme, or if you are developing an idea and need some 
advice, please contact David Walton, 
david.walton@suffolk.gov.uk 
More information can be found at https://
www.greensuffolk.org/suffolk-climate-action-community-
match-funder  
 
Bury St Edmunds archives branch starts planning for 
the future 
 
Suffolk County Council is looking to the future as it 
considers plans for its Suffolk Archives branch in Bury St 
Edmunds.  
 
As part of long-term planning for the Suffolk Archives 
service, the county council is looking at options for either 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/roads-and-pavements-and-verges/report-a-highways-issue/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/roads-and-pavements-and-verges/report-a-highways-issue/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdev.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcommunity%2Fupload%2FWSC-community-chest-funding-2023-24-guidance-for-applicants.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CJon.Eaton%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7C8abf2eaeab9d4cc4074808da60346889%7C
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdev.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcommunity%2Fupload%2FWSC-community-chest-funding-2023-24-guidance-for-applicants.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CJon.Eaton%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7C8abf2eaeab9d4cc4074808da60346889%7C
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdev.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcommunity%2Fupload%2FWSC-community-chest-funding-2023-24-guidance-for-applicants.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CJon.Eaton%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7C8abf2eaeab9d4cc4074808da60346889%7C
mailto:jon.eaton@westsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:david.walton@suffolk.gov.uk
https://www.greensuffolk.org/suffolk-climate-action-community-match-funder
https://www.greensuffolk.org/suffolk-climate-action-community-match-funder
https://www.greensuffolk.org/suffolk-climate-action-community-match-funder
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Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  

quality blinds at affordable prices 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Automatic Gates  
Approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 
Automatic Gates Swing/Slide, Rising 

Bollards & Barriers. 
CCTV & Entry Systems 

Driveway Vehicle Turntables 
Structural Steel to BS EN1090-1 &  

BS EN1090-2 UKCA/CE Marked Exc Class 2. 
Railings – Staircases – Balustrades - 

Welding/Fabrication 
 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
email: info@dknservices.co.uk 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329 

 
 

DEADLINE for SEPTEMBER issue  
22nd AUGUST 

by 12 noon please 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
Contact details on p. 15 

remaining at its current location in Raingate Street or moving to the 
planned new Western Way Development.  
 
Suffolk County Council will be working with users of the branch, 
depositors of archive documents, and other key local stakeholders to 
show what the archives service would be able to offer in the future at 
either Raingate Street or the Western Way development, as well as 
how they can input into the council’s decision. 
  
No decision has been made and any proposed options for the Bury St 
Edmunds Archives Branch will be considered by Suffolk County 
Council’s Cabinet later in the year.  
 
Extra funding agreed by Cabinet to fund new SEND places  
 
Suffolk County Council’s Cabinet has  agreed an additional 
£15.9million to complete the funding for the creation of at least 879 
specialist places for children and young people with special 
educational needs and disabilities.  
 
This money marks the second phase of a £45million five-year project 
to deliver specialist provision for SEND students in Suffolk. These 
places include units attached to mainstream schools and three new 
special schools.  
 
So far, 500 new places have opened across the county, with another 
325 due to open between September 2022 and September 2024 
under phase 1. The additional money will enable the completion of 
phase 2 of the project, and the creation of between 54 to 72 new 
places, depending on design and planning.  
 
The new SEND places support the growing number of children and 
young people in Suffolk who need specialist help at school. Between 
September 2021 and May 2022 there have been 1,333 referrals for 
specialist placements for children currently in mainstream schools.  
 
 
Plans for new SEND places under phase 3 will come before Cabinet 
from September. The newly-approved £15.9million includes £6million 
to complete phase 2, £4.6million to cover overspend and a grant from 
the Department for Education of £5.3million.  
 
The special schools include Castle EAST, a new communication and 
interaction school in north Suffolk; a new social, emotional and mental 
health school in west Suffolk named Sir Peter Hall; and a 
communication and interaction school in south Suffolk, Woodbridge 
Road Academy.  
 
Face to Face Parish Council Meetings 
If you would like to attend the parish council meeting in person, please 
contact the clerk at clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com as there is limited 
availability. 
 
A few copies of the full minutes from the previous meeting will be 
available at the village shop. Alternatively, you can view them on the 
Parish Council Website. 
 
Next Meeting 21

st
 September 2022 at 7:30pm, Hundon Social Club 

 
Please note there is no meeting in August 

 
C/o Post Office, North Street, Hundon, 

 Sudbury, Suffolk, CO10 8EE 
Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com 

 www.hundon.onesuffolk.net 
 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
mailto:clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
mailto:Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
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Hundon Community 
‘Teapots’ Café 

 
Thursday afternoons 

1.30 –3.30 
 

Hundon Village Hall 
 

Refreshments and homemade 
 cakes and treats 

 
Everyone Welcome 

 

DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
The defibrillator is located on the front of the 
village hall near the car charging points. 
 
A code is needed to open the box. To get 
this code ring 999. They will ask for the 
code on the box and will then give you the 
code to open it.  
 
 

 

AIDAN SCOTT’S GARDENING SERVICES 
 

I am an experienced gardener working in  
Clare and surrounding villages 

 
Pruning 
Planting 

Grass cutting 
Weeding 

 
I can do single one off or recurring work 

 
07483 819283 
01787 277670 

 
aidanjoscott@gmail.com 

 
Fully insured 

HAPPY DOGGIE BOARDING HUNDON  
starting next month  

 
*1-3 dogs only  *Small to medium only 

 
*Home from home treatment * 2 walks a day  

 
*Large outside play area with toys for games and romping  

 
*Lots of cuddles 

 
 (They have to get on with my new dog and be good with 

children and other dogs, to be accepted)  
 

We are waiting for our council license to be 
 approved the end of this month  

 

Call Linda Clayden 07890 869688  

for more information 

         ACKNOWLEDGEMENT  

        FROM THE SPARROW FAMILY 
 
On behalf of Ray Sparrow and his 
family we would like to thank everyone 
for attending Ros Sparrow’s funeral on 
Wednesday 6th July and for their kind 
donations to Cancer Research UK.  

 
We would also like to thank Caroline 
Champion, Helen from the Rose and 
Crown, Sandra for organising the bar, 
Graham for organising the hall, in 
addition to everyone else who helped 
and supported us. 

Hannah Sparrow 
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SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 

 

Calling every four weeks on Wednesdays 
Hundon Village Hall 

10th August 
 

2.50—3.50pm 

Your local traditional country Inn  
& Restaurant at Brockley Green 

Tel 01440 786789 
Accommodation and separate function room  

for your special family parties 

 
STEAK NIGHT ON TUESDAY EVENINGS 

Choice of Steaks and a bottle of House Wine £45 
 

WE ARE OPEN ON AUGUST BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 
(Details to follow on social media) 

  
Opening Hours -   Tues. to Sat. 12 to 3pm  and 6 to 10pm 

(last orders for food 2pm and 8pm respectively) 
(Not currently open on Tuesday, Wednesday 

 and Thursday lunchtimes) 
 

Sunday 12 to 6pm (last orders for food 4.00)  
Closed Mondays 

 

 

HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list for businesses from outside 
Hundon. 

tmtreesolutions 

 

 

 
Having worked in the Agriculture/Horticultural 

Industry for many years we are bringing our 
knowledge to Private Gardens. Tree Surgery  

carries significant risks.  Health and Safety is 
 our top priority.  We take our responsibilities 

 to protect your property and the safety of  
our staff and customers very seriously. 

 
Services provided: 

Sectional Takedowns 
Crown Thinning 

Crown Lifting 
Crown Reduction 
Stump Removal 
Hedge Cutting  

 

Telephone Tom: 
07961067798 
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ROGERON TRUST – NEW  
TRUSTEES NEEDED 

 
Applications are invited from members of the 
Hundon community for the role of Trustee of the 
above Charity. Applicants must be prepared to 
act in the best interests of the Trust, to manage 
the Trust’s resources responsibly, to follow the 
duties of a Trustee as laid down by the Charity 
Commission (copies of this document available 
from Miss Upson), to attend meetings (usually 
twice a year) and take a full part in these, to 
make careful and well thought out decisions with 
your co-Trustees regarding the best interests of 
the Trust, to follow the decisions of the Board of 
Trustees and to be willing to spend your time and 
efforts outwith meeting times for the benefit of 
the Trust.  
 
Applications are especially welcomed from 
anyone who would be prepared to become the 
Clerk/Treasurer (training and support will be 
given for this role). Further details are available 
from the current Clerk, Miss Sarah Upson of 31 
Windmill Rise, Hundon C010 8EQ. Phone 
number 01440 786668. 
 
Please note that this is an unpaid role, although 
legitimate and previously agreed expenses may 
be claimed. 
 
Anyone attracted to this role should write to Miss 

Upson, giving a brief CV and explaining their 

interest in becoming a Trustee. Thank you. 

THE RECTOR’S RAMBLINGS:  
“CHANGE IS A GOOD AS REST” – AUGUST 2022 

 

August sees many people off on holiday, whether it is a staycation or 
travels further afield. For many it will be a time of rest and 
regrouping, to pause, perhaps catch up with family and friends, and 
to make time to thank God for all that was good.   
 
As a child I used to go on holiday to Newquay with my grandparents, 
I remember the long hot summers on the beach, hunting crabs and 
small fish caught in rockpools, and building sandcastles.  In my 20’s 
and 30’s I used to holiday in Southwold, helping to lead the Scripture 
Union Beach Mission which was there for 2 weeks every year.   
 
Today, whilst I enjoy a day or two sitting on a beach with a cool drink, 
or better still a bit of scuba diving in some warm tropical waters, I 
much prefer to travel to different places, cities and towns, mountains, 
and countryside – enjoying some good food, good company, and the 
opportunity to meet and experience different cultures. 
 
This year, other than the odd day here and there, I am not planning 
on taking some leave until the middle of November, when, God 
willing I will be returning to India to lead a small group tour, COVID 
having prevented my regular travels there for the past two years. 
(The tour is open to all and if you would like to join me, you can find 
information here: https://tinyurl.com/IndiaNov2022 ) 
 
Between now and then, life will be busy for me and all those involved 
in the daily life of the church, with weddings, funerals, baptisms and 
preparations for Harvest.  
 
 There will also be the Suffolk Historic Churches Trust Annual Ride 
and Stride on Saturday 10

th
 September – this is a wonderful 

opportunity to visit many of the churches and chapels in Suffolk and 
surrounding counties, some of which are not always open regularly, 
and there is the opportunity to be sponsored, raising much needed 
funds for both your local church and the trust – if you would like to 
get involved, please visit https://shct.org.uk/blog/ 
 
Sadly, for some, Summer will not be a fun, instead it will be a tough 
time especially given the current economic challenges that many are 
facing.  As a Benefice, we have made the decision to set up a FREE 
Community Pantry based inside Clare Parish Church.  Here anyone 
can “Take what they need, or leave what they can” there is a 
selection of food and household items, which we hope will mean that 
no one will go hungry. If you are in the fortunate position of being 
able to leave some items we will need non-perishable items, tins, 
jars, and toiletries etc, please leave them at the pantry, or contact me 
and I will happily collect them. 
 

May God bless you whatever your Summer plans might be. 

Mark 
The Revd Mark Woodrow    

rector@stourvalley.org.uk 
01787 277515     
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BADMINTON  
TUESDAYS 7.45PM AT  

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
FIRST SESSION FREE 

COME ALONG AND TRY, 
 NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 

£3.50 per session 

 
Phone Karen 786660 or 07551999496 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HUNDON HONEY 

Set or runny 
 

Now available at Hundon’s 
 local store 

or 
24 Windmill Rise 

07470 001380 

HUNDON WINE CLUB  
 
Our meeting in June was held at Broxted Solar Farm kindly hosted 
by Charles Ryder. It was a perfect evening, neither too hot nor cold 
with the rain holding off until the very last minute. We enjoyed 
several of Charles’s recommended wines, a selection of rosés and 
whites perfect for a beautiful summer evening. We were provided 
with a host of nibbles to lessen the impact of the alcohol imbibed all 
set up in a peaceful knoll with the sound of birdsong resonating in 
our ears. 
 
All this following an informative tour of the farm where Charles 
explained to us the workings of the solar farm and the history of the 
farm itself, the prison and surrounding area. Charles explained the 
fantastic work carried out for nature conservancy including planting 
different plants and grasses, and creating a pond to attract a 
diversity of birds and animals, and a host of other measures. 
I have walked there many times, but I hadn’t realised quite how 
lovely it is, one of the highest spots in Suffolk affording tremendous 
views. 
 
To say that we enjoyed it would be an understatement! In almost 10 
years of Hundon Wine Club, I have never seen our members 
heading home joyously singing “Roll Out The Barrel” and “On Ilkley 
Moor Bah Tat”! Was it the sheer joy or the wine? Who cares!  
Our sincere heartfelt thanks must go to Charles for his fantastic 
welcome and hospitality which made a great evening for myself and 
all our members. 

 
 
We have a full calendar of events for the remainder of the year. If 
you would like to join in, please contact me. 
 

Chris Burford  
Chairman Hundon Wine Club  

cs.burford@btinternet.com 
01440 786248 

mailto:cs.burford@btinternet.com
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HGC NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2022  

Sunday 26th June - 11 of us made a return visit to Kirtling Tower. We walked along mown paths in wildflower 
meadows, and strolled amongst sweetly smelling lavender and rose filled flower beds, gone were the daffodils from 
April. Now the beds were filled with summer perennials, full of colour. The church ladies and men have the refreshments 
down to a T. Soup, sausage rolls, cakes, Jubilee Pudding, raspberry meringue, mmmm!  

There was to be a walk around West Stow to look at the wild foxgloves but I have left it too late to organise so hopefully 
next year, sorry!  

Thursday 21 July - We welcomed Geoff Hodge - He is a freelance gardening and horticultural writer, author, editor and 
radio and TV broadcaster and much more. If you listen to Radio Cambridgeshire, you may well have heard him. What a 
great evening we had, he was engaging, knowledgeable, clear, answered all our questions from our gardens, lawns, 
allotments and raised beds. When members were leaving and asking for him to come again we know the evening was a 
hit. He was worth waiting 2 years to hear.  

Talking To Karen the other day she was saying that a lot of people say how much 
they appreciate the flowers and plants growing around the shop and hall so on 
behalf of the tubs and beds group ‘thank you’. You probably aren’t aware but the 
six ladies, who are members of the Gardening Club, are aged between 60 and 82 
and two of them live outside Hundon but travel in specially to tend them. It is our 
Community Project, so it’s good to know our efforts are appreciated.  

Saturday 6 August - Photography Day with Kevin Sawford - he is a multi- award 
winning wildlife photographer based in the nearby village of Woolpit. At time of 
writing there are 2 places available. £25 each for the day. We will have a workshop 
session learning about and looking at photography the Kevin Sawford way, 
followed by lunch and photographing ‘wildlife’ in a member’s garden for the 
afternoon.  

On Sunday 4 September we will be bringing our show back after a 2 year 
break and the main theme will be to Celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Our Show Schedule is available for you in 
the village shop. Please ask if you cannot see them. Please take a schedule and maybe there will be a class or classes 
you would like to enter. There is a colouring competition this time for children up to the age of 11 years old. Please select 
the picture you would best like to colour from those with the schedules. If you are looking for something to occupy your 
children during the long summer holidays, please look at the classes available.  

Calling All Local Artists, as usual we will be having an exhibition of art. Please contact me on 
j.burrows60@icloud.com or 01440 786554 if you haven’t entered before and would like to know more. You can exhibit 
your art and sell it if you would like to. Please bring it along on Sunday 4 September between 9 and 10.30 am so that it 
can be hung for exhibiting. Can you please have your art ready for hanging, a piece string fixed across, about 2” from 
the top of your art. For more information please contact me on the above number. 

Janet Burrows 

DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 
Hundon Village Group  

 
 
A group for the residents and friends of 
Hundon in Suffolk to communicate and 
exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events.  
 

(Not for advertising except  
For The Rose & Crown 

 and The Plough) 
 
PLEASE remember to answer the 
membership questions if you are 
asking to join the group. Also, if you 
invite someone to join the group they 
need to answer the  questions. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/
HundonVillage 
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TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  

If you’d like a catalogue please call 
SANDRA 07942 369664  

sandra.avon101@gmail.com  

CALLING ALL PARENTS AND CARERS 
 OF CHILDREN UP TO 11 YEARS OLD 

 

Hundon Gardening Club Show  
on Sunday 4th September 2022.  

 
If your children are looking for something to do over the long summer 
holiday pop along to the village shop and pick up a show schedule plus 
picture to colour, take your pick.  
 
These are the classes:- 
 
JUNIOR  Category K (For entrants up to 11 years old) 
 
59. Dress a Vegetable    
 
60. Photo of ‘My Pet’ 
 
61. Collage of The Queen 
 
62. Draw or paint a Hundon Scene 
 
63. Handwrite and illustrate the poem “The Queen of Hearts She 
Made Some Tarts” 
 
64. Colour a picture - chosen from pictures with the schedules  
 
 
Children 12 and above can enter any of the other classes in the 
schedule, please state age on entry form. 
 

mailto:Sandra.Avon101@gmail.com
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CLARE CASTLE COUNTRY PARK 
 
JULY 2022 ARTICLE 
 
And now for something (almost) completely different…………! 
 
We are launching guided tours of Clare from the Park’s Visitor Centre this month. 
 
These bookable 90 minute tours encompass the main features of the Park together with key buildings across the Town 
before returning to the Park via Clare Priory. 
 
Many local villages and towns are blessed with a rich history, particularly from the medieval period, and Clare is no 
exception.   Three things make Clare particularly suitable for tours.  Firstly, the town’s heritage assets are within easy 
walking distance of each other.   Secondly, it has over 130 listed buildings, 6 of them Grade I.   And thirdly, its history 
connects with many events of national significance, thanks to the de Clares’ status and links with the royal family.   
  
Thus, in addition to the Anglo-Saxon period, the tour touches on the Domesday Book, Magna Carta, the Suffolk wool 
industry, the dissolution of the monasteries and the Battles of Hastings, Bannockburn and Bosworth Field.   It also 
features Catherine of Aragon and such notables as Gilbert the Red and his wife Joan of Acre (daughter of Edward I), 
Lionel of Antwerp and Elizabeth de Burgh, as well as the fact that Kings John, Henry III, and Edwards I, II, III and IV all 
visited the Castle.    We guarantee that even established locals will learn something or we will give them their money 
back!  
 
Our guides have undergone a period of intensive training in the last four months, including lectures on local history given 
by three exceptionally well qualified Clare residents: Richard Smith, Emeritus Professor of Historical Geography and 
Demography at Cambridge University, his wife Dr Peggy Smith, and Anne Davies, a retired forensic scientist who has 
put her forensic skills to good use in researching local history.   The whole programme was managed by Bury Tour 
Guides and funded by Clare Town Council under the ‘Visit Clare’ banner.   The new guides, who have been recruited 
from the Park, the Ancient House Museum and Clare Walkers, are grateful to have learned from such an expert team, 
and are keen to put their newly-acquired knowledge to good use, so please do consider making up a party and coming 
along on one of the dates shown below.    
 
The tours may be booked at www.clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk/towntours or at the Visitor Centre in the Park (open 11 
am to 3 pm Friday to Sunday*).  
   
Tours cost £5 for adults (under 18s free) and start from the Visitor Centre on the dates and at the times shown below. 
 
We will go ahead come rain or shine, so please be ready for whatever the weather may throw at us!   The tours are well 
worth doing on their own but are at just the right time to combine with lunch in the Park’s Platform One café!    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Stop Press: the Visitor Centre in the Park will be extending its hours for the summer period;  it will be open 
from 10 am till 4 pm from Friday 22 July.  
 

Derek Blake 
 
 
 

Saturday 16 July 11am Sunday 11 September 11am 

Sunday 31 July 2pm  Saturday 17 September 2pm 

Saturday 6 August 2pm Sunday 18 September 11am 

Sunday 14 August 11am Saturday 1 October 11am 

Saturday 20 August 11am Sunday 16 October 2pm 

Saturday 28 August 2pm Saturday 29 October 2pm 

Saturday 10 September 2pm     

http://www.clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk/towntours
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Deadline for SEPTEMBER 
22ND AUGUST by 12 noon please 

Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  
The Farmery, Church Street,   

Hundon CO10 8ER 
01440 786203  

email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 

ADDISON’S SCHOOL 
OF MOTORING 

Professional, local, independent fully 
qualified patient and friendly  

driving instructor 
 Theory tuition 
 Block booking discounts 
 Hourly lessons available 
 Block intensive booking—

10/20/30 hours 
 Pass plus registered 
 Motorway tuition available 
 Nervous drivers welcome 
 Refresher courses available 
 Gift vouchers available 
 

7 days a week, days/evenings 
 

Contact: Gary Addison D.S.A.A.D.I 
Mob 07590455852 

01440 821840  
 

email: garyaddison27@gmail.com 
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Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
 
 

http://hundon.onesuffolk.net/ 

 
 
 

HUNDON 
POST 

OFFICE 
 

Monday—
Saturday    

 
9 am—1 pm 
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D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, 
property maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

 

HUNDON CINEMA 
 

No film in August, back  on Friday 9
th
 September 

– ‘Top Gun Maverick’ – starring Tom Cruise as Lt. 
Pete “Maverick” Mitchell, with Val Kilmer as Lt. 

Tom “Iceman” Kazansky, Miles Teller as Lt. 
Bradley “Rooster” Bradshaw.  

 
More details next month 
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WEST SUFFOLK COUNCIL 
WASTE MANAGEMENT 

 
Periodically wheeled bins may split. If this  
has happened to one of your bins please 

 report the damage.  
A replacement bin will be delivered  

as soon as it can be arranged. 
 

Waste Management :     01284 757320 
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    NOW SELLING PETROL AND DIESEL  
Professional, friendly service with honest 

advice about your car — visit us for: 

 MOTs 

 Fault Diagnostics 

 All mechanical repairs 

 Servicing 

 Body Work 

 Class 4 and 7 MOTs 

 Air conditioning servicing and 

repair 

 Routine maintenance (including tyres, brakes, 

exhausts, batteries, lights, air conditioning 
etc) 

 HEATING OIL AVAILABLE 

 Car sales 

Stradishall Service Station 
( Opp. HMP Highpoint) 

Stradishall, Newmarket, CB8 9XX 

Tel: 01440 820391 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
OPENING HOURS 

 
MON—FRI    8am—1pm 
 
SATURDAY   8am—1pm 
 
SUNDAY         10am—12 noon 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 seater taxi + wheelchair access 
 

Ring David on   07926 728012 
 

Hundon based 
 

Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 

Hundon Village Group  
A group for the residents and friends of 
Hundon in Suffolk to communicate and 
exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events.  

(Not for advertising except For  
The Rose & Crown and The Plough) 


